
Sent: 17 June 2024 22:48 

To: planningcomments  

Subject: 5/2022/0599 Objection 

 

Objection to 5/2022/0599 New Road Layout 

 

I object to the new road layout for the following reasons: 

 

- the pavements which are designed to be driven over are not safe around a school where children 

and parents alike will feel "safe" on the pavement and won't be looking for or expecting cars to be 

driving over them. 

 

- the proposed parallel parking on the new road way reduces it to a single lane. How will it be 

possible for cars to get in and out of the road at the same time? Where will the waiting cars be able 

to pull up safely whilst waiting to enter the roadway? 

 

- there is a proposed footpath next to the fence by 106 High Street and next to this footpath is the 

proposed parallel parking. It surely cannot be safe to expect pedestrians including parents managing 

primary age children/buggies etc to cross from the footpath, through the parked cars and over to 

the school. 

 

- whilst the entrance to the football club is not part of the proposal the new route does not make 

access to the football club easily possible. The gate will have to be moved which will reduce the 

number of parking spaces which are available there. 

 

From: 

Richard Bloomfield 

Bluebell Cottage 

Tollgate Road 

Colney Heath 

Hertfordshire 

AL4 0NZ 

 


